Governing Body 06/07/15                                                                                     GB 14-15/6

FEDERATION OF STOKE HILL SCHOOLS 

MINUTES of the MEETING of the FULL GOVERNING BODY 

Held at Stoke Hill Junior School on Thursday 1st October 2015 at 5 p.m. 

PRESENT:  Roy Souter (Headteacher SHJS), Sarah Mackay (Headteacher SHINS), Vanessa Newcombe (Chair); Kristine Vaaler, Carol Finning, Bex Ryan, Peter Holland,  Ric Crocker, Andrew Page, Liz Hill, Lena MacFarlane, Lucie Hinton,  James Corbridge, Helen Lewis, Cameron Mann, Dianne Goodwin (Clerk)

15-16/1.1 Election of Chair

Dianne welcomed everyone to the meeting. She said she had received one nomination for Chair – Vanessa Newcombe, and asked if everyone was happy to accept Vanessa as Chair. This was agreed
15-16/1.2 Election of Vice Chair

Dianne said two nominations had been received – Peter Holland and Kristine Vaaler. A secret ballot was held and Peter Holland duly elected.

Vanessa took over as Chair for the rest of the meeting

15-16/1.3 Welcome and Apologies

Apologies accepted from Maria Escribano, Mais Attia and John Turnbull.
Vanessa welcomed Roy back after his Secondment to Ladysmith Junior School. 

Vanessa thanked Sarah for her hard work during the last year and congratulated her and the staff on achieving an “Outstanding” rating from OFSTED. She also thanked Governors for attending meetings with the OFSTED team at short notice. Vanessa presented Sarah with flowers and vouchers on behalf of the non staff governors.
15-16/1.4 Declaration of Pecuniary Interest

Advice given by governors at this school is incidental to their professional expertise and is not being given in their professional capacity. 

 James is employed by DCC as HR advisor. 
15-16/1.5 Minutes of last meeting

These were agreed and signed by Vanessa
 15-16/1.6 Matters Arising

Vanessa asked if any progress had been made regarding a refund for service not received from the Ed. Psych service. Carol said this was not applicable as the Federation paid for a set number of hours. She added that these would need to be used by the end of the financial year.

Kristine asked about the website. Roy said that the Federation had now moved to a new provider. Andrew asked why the provider had been changed. Roy said that the new provider was cheaper and was also providing the ability to make changes in house. He said that training for this was to be provided shortly. Lena asked if the website would be mobile friendly. Roy said that it would.

Kristine asked about Children starting at age 4. Bex explained that the children attended part time for a week. Half of the group attended morning sessions and the other half afternoon sessions. She said that they were now all attending for full days.
15-16/1.7 Co-option of new Governors

Vanessa said that following Roy’s return, Jamie and Claire had stepped down leaving a vacancy for a Co-opted Governor. She reminded Governors that when reconstitution had taken place it was decided that one of the Co-opted Governors should be a member of staff. She proposed that Cameron Mann, KS2 Leader be appointed. This was seconded by Kristine and agreed by all present. Vanessa welcomed Cameron to the meeting.

15-16/1.8 Chair’s Report
Travel Plan -Vanessa said that James had done a lot of work on this and had found a copy of a Travel Plan. She said the next step would be to set up a task group to put a new Travel Plan together. She suggested that this group should include James, Peter and also the local Police support Officer. James said he would liaise with Roy and Sarah and also try to get someone from DCC to attend (ACTION)
Lollipop Patrol. Vanessa said a new person had been appointed but had not yet started because of illness. Peter said he would find out if a replacement had been found. Peter also mentioned a recent article in the Express and Echo relating to parking issues outside a number of Exeter Schools including Stoke Hill. He said that the police would be monitoring the situation at Stoke Hill on Monday 5th.He added that fines, penalties etc would be issued if an offence had occurred.
Liz asked if the Lollipop crossing patrol could be added to an existing Staff role. Vanessa said that this had already been considered.

Kristine asked if consideration could be given to changing the start and finish times at both schools. She said that the staggered start led to an increased waiting time. Liz said that the early finish at SHJS meant she had to leave work very early. Roy said that the staggered start was introduced so that parents with children in both schools could have the opportunity to speak to staff in both schools if required. He said that the last review had taken place 10 years ago and it could be reviewed again if necessary. Vanessa asked him and Sarah to look at the existing times and bring a list of advantages and disadvantages to the next meeting. (ACTION)
15-16/1.9 Review of Operations and Business Interests
Vanessa said that as a new Register of Business Interests had been completed at the last meeting in July it would not be reviewed again until September 2016.

15-16/1.10 Headteachers Report
Kristine asked if there were any languages used by EAL children that were more prominent. Bex said that the main languages for EAL children were Polish and Arabic. Kristine asked if it would help children’s progress if they had access to work in their own language. Bex said that some work had been done previously and the Family Support worker also helped. She said there were currently 26 different languages used by EAL children. Kristine said she had read some research which suggested that children who were able to understand grammar etc in their mother tongue made much better progress with English. Bex said that a number of the Arabic speakers attended Arabic school at weekends. Liz said there was a danger that EAL children could reject their own language. Bex said that they tried to teach the children that their own language was just as valuable. Sarah said she would include a summary of provision for EAL in her next report (ACTION)

Vanessa thanked Roy and Sarah for their report. She added that OFSTED had placed a lot of emphasis on outcomes of various initiatives.

Ric asked about progress in KS2 with reference to Reading and Writing. Roy said that children were monitored and progress meetings were held every 6 weeks and interventions could be changed if necessary. He said this monitoring had worked well for Reading but not as well for Writing. He added that it was much harder to progress from L1 to 4 than from L2 to 5. Liz asked if this was specific to Stoke Hill. Roy said it was acknowledged nationally.

Vanessa asked if the introduction of UIFSM had any impact on behaviour, attitudes to work etc. Sarah said it was hard to measure although there had been a general improvement in manners. Roy said that he had noticed that Year 3 were more proficient in using cutlery. Vanessa asked for thanks to be given to the Kitchen staff for all their hard work.
Bex spoke briefly about the new Baseline assessment for children starting Foundation. She said it had been decided to use a system based on observation of the children provided by Early Excellence. She said the assessments were being moderated shortly. Vanessa asked her to bring the results to the next meeting (ACTION)
Vanessa gave thanks to the Admin staff for all their hard work during the last year, especially in covering sickness and resignations.  
15-16/1.11 Budget Update
· Redundancy – Carol explained that changes had been made which meant that Redundancy payments now came out of school Budgets. She said that it had been recommended that £9000 be put aside this year. This would then be carried forward each year. Vanessa asked if the same amount would be put aside each tear. Carol said this would depend on the Budget. Vanessa proposed that £9000 be put aside for each school. This was accepted. 

· External funding – report circulated earlier. Vanessa thanked Carol for her work in this area.

· PV Panels. Details had been circulated earlier. Vanessa proposed that this work be carried out. This was agreed. Carol said it was hoped that the survey would take place next week with installation taking place before 31/12/15
· Wireless network. Vanessa said she had given approval to an upgrade of the Wireless network before the end of last term
15-16/1.12 Safeguarding 

Vanessa reminded Governors that the Keeping Children Safe Part 1 had recently been amended and asked all Governors to read this. She said new information on Radicalisation had been added. She also reminded Governors about re safeguarding training taking place in school next week.

15-16/1.13 Dates of next meetings

Date of next meetings

Resources Followed by Pay Committee 5th November at SHINS
T & L 
12th November at SHINS
FGB 
17th November at SHINS

All at 5pm 
ACTIONS
1 James to organise Travel Plan Task Group

2 Roy and Sarah to review existing arrangements for Start and Finish times

3 Sarah to provide information on provision for EAL children

4 Bex top provide results of Baseline Assessment

4

